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Wednesday 8 April 2020 [Day 13 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 19 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

In this lockdown it is important to look after both your physical health and your mental health. Farmers are fortunate in that they have one thing that us city dwellers do not have – SPACE. Take advantage of your luxury, walk the dog, go for a run or cycle – and appreciate how lucky you are. 

I watched a World Health Organisation (WHO) briefing the other day where they suggested the term Social Distancing should be changed to Physical Distancing. Humans are social animals and we need our social interactions – what is important is that we remain a physical distance from others – not distance ourselves socially. Social media platforms have come into their own over this period – I am sure many are staying in contact with loved ones through these media; let us keep close in every way, but not physically.
LATEST NEWS FROM AGBIZ:

Dear Agbiz member,
On Tuesday afternoon, two new directives were issued under Regulation 10 (7) & (8) of the Lockdown regulation. Herewith a brief summary of the latest directives:

Transport

Public transport

In the 3rd amendment to the public transport Directives since the start of the lockdown period, the Minister again clarified the maximum carrying capacity for public transport as follows:

· Public transport sedan is limited to 50% capacity;

· A minibus licenced to carry 10 is limited to 7;

· A minibus licenced to carry 15 is limited to 10;

· A midi-bus licensed to carry 22 is limited to 15; and

· All public transport operators must put measures in place to ensure social distancing. 

· The National Public Transport Regulator and Provincial Regulatory Entities will remain closed but public transport operating licences have been given an extra 90 day’s validity to compensate. 

Co-parenting and the movement of children

The Minister of Social Development clarified that the movement of children between co-parents is only permissible during the lockdown if such arrangements are in place in terms of:

· A court order; or

· Where a parental responsibilities and rights agreement or parenting plan, registered with the family advocate, is in place.

Herewith the links to the notices:

Co-parenting directives
Measures to prevent and combat the spread of Covid-19: public transport 3rd amendment
WORLD CITRUS ORGANISATION (WCO): COVID 19 has meant more regular discussions between members of the WCO. The attached media release has been distributed (apologies – did not attach last time).
PORTS: Mitchell Brooke has prepared the attached report.
CGA STAFF: In order to be rapid in our response to grower and stakeholder issues, we have given CGA Staff different areas to manage. Inputs and Services: those experiencing difficulties in procurement of inputs and/or services must contact John Edmonds. Workers: Paul Hardman will address any issues to do with workers, their transport or associated challenges. Logistics, ports and transport: Mitchell Brooke is the contact for these issues.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



